To view detailed descriptions of all projects, please refer to boarddocs in the Board of Education section of the lewispamer.org website.

New Church!

Ridgeview Baptist Church

Sun. 10:30 am—All are welcome!

Temporarily meeting at

9130 Explorer Dr. , C.S. 809



9130 Explorer Dr. , C.S. 80920 (Homewood Suites) **719-357-6515**

ridgeviewcolorado.org

Higher Grounds Fencing

Custom Cedar Privacy Fencing Rustic Split Rail • Farm Fencing Post & Dowel • Dog Runs



www. Higher Grounds Fencing. com

719-260-5045

Military & First Responder Discounts

Fellowship of Christ

Meets Sundays 9 am

Monument Academy
East Campus





Concrete Work

All types of concrete work 28 Years Experience • Insured www.sharpestcut.com

Sharpest Cut 719-491-4811

Assist 2 Sell.

We save sellers thousands!

America's Leading Discount Real Estate Brokers

(719) 487-1777 www.COList4Less.com





It's a Pane Window Cleaning

√ Windows √ Screens √ Tracks Very Customizable Free Estimates

Ryan Schutz (719) 337- 4225



Ranger Tutoring Center report

Lewis-Palmer High School Gifted/Talented facilitator Laura Stamp presented a description of the revitalized tutoring center at the school, assisted by four student tutors.

Stamp explained that the tutoring center is administered as an elective class which counts for half a credit. The goal of the center is to normalize the idea that it is OK to ask for help, not only with academic issues but also with emotional problems.

All tutors are students at the school who undergo seven periods of training in the area of social/emotional wellness. It is found that some of the individuals who seek tutoring do so because of difficulty advocating for themselves or making friends in a new environment. Tutors are not expected to be experts in any given subject but advise clients in areas of their own interest.

The tutors become mentors to their clients and commented that the clients value the fact that this has enabled them to make friends in other classes. This results in more of a family or community feeling at the school.

Stamp said that there were 18 tutors last semester and 95 clients. Over 400 sessions occurred during the semester

Several of the current tutors were previous clients and saw the value of the program.

Stamp said that she gave a presentation at a recent meeting of the Colorado Association of School Executives in Colorado Springs and has been invited to appear before the state organization.

Superintendent KC Somers commented that this additional support shows students that it's OK to be behind. Tutoring is designed not only to solve a particular academic problem but to create relationships.

Upchurch asked how the board and community can help to support the program.

Stamp responded that the program has received

grants from Monument Hill Kiwanis and the Tri-Lakes Women's Club.

She invited any interested parties to contact her at lstamp@lewispalmer.org.

Hiring update

Director of Human Resources Alicia Welch said the district has hired 102 new individuals of whom 53 are teachers and 49 are classified.

Classified employees include paraprofessionals, food and nutrition employees, bus drivers, school office staff, pre-K instructional support, and custodians.

Base pay for all was increased due to increased state funding.

Welch said that in addition to the increased base pay, there were bonuses for new hires and increased compensation for substitutes and those in special education and specialized services.

She said that a few of the new hires were previous employees of the district and returned due to the increased compensation. Another attraction was the fact that the district is giving credit for an increased number of years of experience.

Welch said that she intends to conduct exit interviews at the end of the school year and to administer surveys to determine staff satisfaction.

Election contract

The board approved an intergovernmental agreement to participate in the November election. A 50% deposit of \$17,007 was required by Aug. 29. Vicki Wood was designated as the district's representative.

Superintendent update

Somers announced the arrival of three new principals in the new school year. They are Donnell Potter at Bear Creek Elementary, Greg Saunders at Kilmer Elementary, and Brittanie Coveney at Prairie Winds Elementary.

He also announced a Board of Education Candidate Forum to be held at Palmer Ridge High School at 6 p.m. on Sept. 28. The event is sponsored by the Tri-Lakes Chamber.

The Lewis-Palmer D38 Board of Education meets at 6 p.m. on the third Monday of the month in the district's learning center, 146 N. Jefferson St., Monument. The next meeting will be on Sept. 18.

Harriet Halbig may be reached at harriet halbig@ocn.me.



Above: At the August Woodmoor Improvement Association board meeting, Director Brad Gleason and Woodmoor Public Safety Chief Kevin Nielsen noted that the county is looking into removing the barriers at Furrow Road and Lamplight Drive to allow traffic to proceed south to Higby Road. This extension had been discussed in 2021 and tabled in February 2022. At the time, consultants and county engineers noted that the road would probably have to be opened by 2040 per the county's Master Transportation Corridor Plan or sooner if there was an extended emergency or an increased pace of development that required traffic relief. The county had discussed plans to install traffic calming measures to address residents' concerns. *Photo by Jackie Burhans*.

WIA (Cont. from 1)

Vice President Peter Bille asked if the county was talking about extending Furrow after they said they wouldn't at an Aug. 17, 2022, community meeting. See photocaptioninthe OCN September 2022 issue at www. ocn.me/v22n9.htm#photos.

At that meeting, Stantec consultants said they did not recommend extending Furrow Road at that time, though a county engineer anticipated it might be needed by 2040 according to the Major Transportation Corridors Plan or in the case of a long-term significant emergency or if an increased pace of development required traffic relief. The road, Bille said,





Back to School Karate Special!

(719) 488-8660

Martial Arts have long been known to boost confidence, self-control, and health.

Have your child try the **Confidence Course** by the Freedom School!

Two private lessons, official

uniform, white belt test: \$49. Call Kurt 719-360-9559



Christina Cotton

would not be extended without implementing the traffic calming measures discussed at that meeting.

Nielsen noted that the Monument Fire Distirct (MFD) was pushing to have Furrow extended. He said some logistical things need to happen before the county removes the barriers. Asked if they might shut it down when the construction is done, Nielsen said he wasn't sure but noted that the road was always intended to be open, but he thought they might have to close again temporarily to complete the traffic calming measures.

Finally, Bush noted that Wildcat, the firm working on Highway 105, had 25 loads of dirt to deliver to a builder who needed it but could only do so between 7 p.m. and 10 p.m., so he granted the exception to do so on behalf of the board. He said the contractor had contacted almost all the neighbors and hoped to take delivery this coming weekend.

Note: For updates on Highway 105, please see: http://EPC-Hwy105AConstruction.com/

Board moves investments, reviews finances

Bush said that WIA was converting assets into higher interest-bearing accounts. Some of the money had been locked into Certificates of Deposits (CDs), which have come or are coming due. He said that WIA was working with its financial advisor to roll that money into accounts that would yield 5% to 5.5% as compared to less than 2% for CDs. He said that WIA would invest in more liquid instruments to take advantage of future actions by the Federal Reserve.

He said expenses are generally well in hand thanks to the staff, though the \$175 budget for property taxes was exceeded (a total of \$900) due to taxes on The Preserve. He asked that staff work on improved projections as WIA moves into its budgeting cycle, noting that expenses for The Preserve were taken out of the prior year's operational funds but would come into the current budget at some point.

Board highlights

- Resident Jennifer Davis thanked the board for its July meeting with South Woodmoor residents soliciting feedback on the South Woodmoor Preserve improvements.
- Covenants Director Per Suhr reported three covenant hearings in July and August for fireworks use, a barking dog, and a loose dog, resulting in fines.
- Gleason reported that the new vehicles are in